

National Archives Archives nationales of Canada du Canada

Manuscript Division des Division manuscrits

NICOLLS & MOUNTAIN FAMILY FONDS

R8218

Finding Aid No. 2254 / Instrument de recherche no 2254

Prepared by Patricia Birkett and revised in 2001 by Robert Fisher of the Social and Cultural Archives.

Préparé par Patricia Birkett et revisé en 2001 par Robert Fisher des Archives sociales et culturelles.

NICOLLS & MOUNTAIN FAMILY FONDS

Container	File	File Title	Date
1	1	Mountain Family Obituaries and Memorials:	1827-1862
		Photograph of the headstone on the grave of Jacob Theophilus Mountain, eldest son of the Rev. Jacob Henry Brooke Mountain of Hemel Hemsted, midshipman of H.M.S. <i>North</i> <i>Star</i> , drowned off the coast of Africa, 23 October 1827, in the 15 th year of his age, 1 p.	n.d.
		Text on black bordered mourning stationery: "The Cup which my Father hath given me shall I not drink it?", 1 p.	28 Jan. 1828
		J.T. Mountain 1827 (Midshipman Jacob Theophilus Mountain, eldest son of the Rev. Jacob Henry Brooke Mountain of Hemel Hemsted, 2 pp.	23 Oct. 1827
		F.M.M. 1837 (Frances Mingay Mountain, 1 st wife of the Rev. Jacob Henry Brooke Mountain, Vicar of Hemel Hemsted - at the Heath), 2 pp. also:	23 Jan. 1837
		Charlotte Mountain, youngest and only surviving daughter of the late Rt. Rev. Jacob Mountain, D.D at Havant, Hants, 1 p.	19 Jan. 1837
		Robertus bonus June 25, 1846 (Rev. George Robert Mountain, Rector of Havant, aged 56 - at Kidbrook Lodge, Blackheath Park), 3 pp. Note: Armine when a boy characterized his own family thus: Jacobus acer Eliza lepida Georgius jucundus Charlotta delecta Robertus bonus Arminius odiosus, 1p.	25 June 1846
		A.S.H.M. 1854 (Col. Armine Simcoe Henry Mountain - of typhus, at Futtyghur, India), 3 pp.	[18] Feb. 1854
		W.H.M. Ap. 29 1858 (Rev. William Henry Mountain, Vicar of Hemel Hempstead, Herts. The beloved eldest surviving son of the Rev. Jacob H. Brooke Mountain, Prebendary of Lincoln and Rector of Blunham, Bedfordshire - at Cannes), 3 pp.	29 April 1858

Container File File Title Date Henrietta. ob. Jan 15. sepulta 21. Nata Decr. 12 1814 15 Jan. 1862 (Henrietta, wife of the Rev. H. Howarth, Rector of St. George's, Hanover Square, daughter of the Rev. Dr. Mountain, Rector of Blunham - aged 47), 2 pp. 1 2 Correspondence relating to the death of George Jehoshaphat Mountain's mother (Elizabeth Mildred Wale Kentish) kept for his daughter Elizabeth Sarah Mountain (who was her grandmother's godchild): 9 April 1836 letter from G.J. Mountain to Elizabeth Sarah Mountain, his daughter, re. his mother's illness at Havant Rectory, Hants., etc., 5 pp. letter from G.J. Mountain to Harriet Mary Mountain, his 10 April 1836 daugther, re. his mother's last illness at Havant Rectory, Hants., etc., 4 pp. letter from G.J. Mountain to Armine Wale Mountain, his son, 11 April 1836 re. his mother's last illness at Havant Rectory, Hants., etc., 4 pp. Letter from G.J. Mountain to Jacob George Mountain, his son, 12 April 1836 re. his mother's last illness at Havant Rectory, Hants, etc., 3 pp. Manuscript of [Jacob Mountain], "My mother's last words", 5 [12 April 1836] pp. 1 3 Correspondence relating to Mountain Family Deaths: 1838-1861 Letter from Armine Mountain, Fort William, India, to Rt. Rev. 18 June 1838 G.J. Mountain, Bishop of Montreal, his brother, re. the death of his first wife, 6 pp. Letter from G.J. Mountain, Baie des Chaleurs, Point St. Peter, 18 July 1850 to Mary Mountain, his wife, re. the death of their son, Lieut. Jacob George Mountain, 4 pp. Letter from G.J. Mountain, Bardfield, to his brother re. the 23 Aug. 1861 death of his sister-in-law, 4 pp. Letter from Charlotte, Stony Stratford, to Armine re. the death 10 Jan. of his [wife], 4 pp.

NICOLLS & MOUNTAIN FAMILY FONDS

R8218

R8218		NICOLLS & MOUNTAIN FAMILY FONDS	~
Container	File	File Title	Date
1	4	Correspondence of George Jehoshaphat Mountain and Harriet Mary (Mountain) Nicolls:	1834-1879
		Letter from Major Armine S.H. Mountain, Calcutta, to Archdeacon G.J. Mountain, his brother, containing account of his various mounts in India and a copy of his diploma in equitation (incomplete), 4 pp.	13 June 1834
		Letter from Major Armine S.H. Mountain, at sea, en route to Singapore, to Bishop of Montreal, G.J. Mountain, his brother, reflecting on his choice of a military instead of an ecclesiastical career. Personal news. Reflections on the Chinese and their attitude towards the British, etc., 8 pp.	25 Dec. 1842 2 Jan. 1843
		Letter from Rt. Rev. G.J. Mountain, Bishop of Quebec, [Mascouche] Parsonage, to Harriet Mary Mountain (later Nicolls), his daughter re. account of a pastoral visitation, 4 pp.	17 Jan. 1843
		Letter from Rt. Rev. G.J. Mountain, Bedford Village, etc., to Harriet Mary Mountain re. account of a pastoral visitation, 4 pp.	11-15 Feb. 1843
		Letter from Rt. Rev. J.W. Williams, Bishop of Quebec, to Mrs Nicolls (née Harriet Mary Mountain), re. tribute to Dr. Nicolls, late Principal of Bishop's College, 4 pp.	14 June 1879
1	5	History of the Mountain Family, 1702-1797, 14 pp.	[ca. 1850- 1900]
1	6	Correspondence of Gustavus Nicolls about the Mountain Family:	1904-1905
		Letter from John Reade, writer of "Old and New" in the <i>Montreal Gazette</i> , Montreal, to [Rev.] G.G. Nicolls re. his inability to find any connection between the Canadian episcopal Mountains and Michel de Montaigne, the French essayist, 7 pp.	14 Nov. 1904
		Letter from J.J.S.M[ountain], Boston, Massachusetts, to Rev. Gustavus Nicolls re. a lenghty visit to his wife's sisters in various places. Comments on Jasper's education; the Mountain family connection with the French essayist, Montaigne, etc., 4 pp.	15 Feb. 1905

4		NICOLLS & MOUNTAIN FAMILY FONDS	
Container	File	File Title	Date
		Letter from Coz Charlotte, Stony Stratford, to Armine containing personal news; visit to Norwich where she looked up the origins of the Mountain family and is sure there is no connection with the French essayist Montaigne (incomplete), 4 pp.	28 Nov. 1894
1	7	Rev. Gustavus George Nicolls - Licences & Letters of orders (Religious):	1879-1881
		Stipendiary Curate's Licence for the parish of Warminster issued to Rev. Gustavus George Nicolls, B.A.A., by Rt. Rev. George Moberly, Bishop of Salisbury, 2 pp.	8 June 1879
		Letters of Orders - Deacon issued to Rev. Gustavus George Nicolls by Rt. Rev George Moberly, 2 pp.	8 June 1879
		Letters of Orders - Priest issued to Rev. Gustavus George Nicolls by Rt. Rev. George Moberly, 2 pp.	12 June 1881
1	8	"History of the Church of All Saints, Thwaite, Norfolk, England" by Charlotte Whitton and Rev. Wallace Percival Tippen, 7 pp.	1934
1	9	Genealogical Material on the Nicolls Family:	1825-1966
		Letter from C. Reginald Hamilton, great-grandson of the late Rev. George Salter Mountain, Cornwall, Ontario, to Jasper H.H. Nicolls, Ottawa, giving information on the Mountain family, 1 p.	27 Jan. 1950
		Letter from G. Nicolls, Col. R. Eng., Halifax, to Lt. Col. Ellicombe, C.B., acknowledging his letter of 9 August informing Nicolls of his promotion to the rank of Colonel (copy in pencil), 1 p.	6 Oct. 1825
		Inscription on brass plate in Meagher's Beach Light, Halifax Harbour, erected by Col. Nicolls, Com. R. Eng. (Copy in pencil), 1 p.	[1828]
		Baptismal certificate of Gustavus Nicolls, born 2 April 1852, Lennoxville, P.Q., son of the Rev. Jasper Hume Nicolls, M.A., Principal of Bishop's College, and his wife Harriet Mary (Certified copy made 9 March 1908), 2 pp.	6 June 1852

R8218 Container File

NICOLLS & MOUNTAIN FAMILY FONDS File Title

Date

	"The Late Principal Nicolls" (Jasper Hume Nicolls 1818- 1877) by Dr.Henry Hopper Miles, Quebec, Former Professor of Mathematics at Bishop's College; Editor, Journal of Education, 10 pp.	15 Aug. 1877
	Letter from Arthur [F]rench, Honolulu, T.H., to ? Nicolls mentioning the memorial in Honolulu Cathedral to Commander Jasper E.J. Nicolls, R.N., of H.B.M.S. <i>Cormorant</i> , who died at sea 9 October 1899, 2 pp.	11 April 1916
	Genealogical chart showing the descendants of Jasper Hume Nicolls and Harriet Mary Mountain, 1 p.	n.d.
	Letter from Rev. Dr. A.H. McGreer, Principal of Bishop's University, Lennoxville, to Jasper H. Nicolls, Ottawa re. The Jasper Nicolls Scholarhship endowed by Armine Nicolls in his will of 27 April 1895, 1 p.	1 Dec. 1933
	Notes on the History of Bishop's College (incomplete) by R.L.E., 3 pp.	[1950]
	Letter by Jasper Henry Hume Nicolls, Ottawa, to W.L. Tompkins, Comptroller, Bishop's University, re. Donations to Bishop's University, 1 p.	25 Sept. 1966
	Copies of Nicolls memorial plaques in the south-west tower, Chichester Cathedral, 2 pp.	n.d.
1	Genealogical Material about the Wright, Hume, Tannatt, Thomson & Croke Families (Research of Jasper H.H. Nicolls):	[ca. 1900]- 1960
	Letter from Jack. R., Ottawa, to Jasper re. the Tannatt Family. Enclosure re. Sir James Wright, Governor of Georgia, 1760- 1782, and his nephew James Hume, 2 pp.	13 April
	Note from Jack R. to Jasper enclosing references from RG 8, "C" Series, regarding William Thomson, Deputy Commissary General of Accounts, Quebec City, 1814-1818, and his son Tannatt Houston Thomson, 1 p.	10 June 1959
	Letter from Frances L.H. Hamilton, Ottawa, to Gus [Nicolls], her cousin, giving information on the Croke family and on her grandfather Thomson, who came to Halifax with the Duke of Kent and was in the Commissariat Department, 4 pp.	4 Dec.

6		NICOLLS & MOUNTAIN FAMILY FONDS	R8218
Container	· File	e File Title	Date
		Letter from Thomas Maher, Ottawa, Chairman, Board of Trustees, National Gallery of Canada to Jasper Nicolls, Ottawa, accepting with thanks gift of Henry Benbridge's "Conversation Piece" representing the Tannatt Family and portrait of Commissary Thomson by Mrs. Thomson, 2 pp.	28 June 1960
1	11	Clippings about the Mountain Family (photocopies)	1882-1965
1	12	Clippings about the Mountain Family (originals)	1882-1965
1	13	Clippings about the Nicolls and Tannatt Families	1897-1960
1	14	Henry Roe, Story of the First Hundred Years of the Diocese of Quebec, 1893, 61 pp.	1893
1	15	Leon B.G. Adams, "The 200 th Anniversary of the Birth of Jacob Mountain, 1749-1825", 24 pp.	1949